
St. Joseph’s Parish, Grenfell 
    

Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord - 9 April 2023    
 
                   Parish Priest:          Fr Jiss Sunny  
          Office Hours:      Friday  9.30 am  -  1.30 pm 

                       Phone:     (02) 6382 2222    Fax: (02) 6382 2667 
              Office Address:   Campbell St., (P.O. BOX 6)  
       YOUNG  NSW  2594      
       
    Email:  young@cg.org.au    Web site:  www.cg.org.au/grenfell 
 

 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS:  Acts 2: 42-47;  
1 Pet 1: 3-9;  Jn 20: 19-31: 

MASS TIMES: 
 
SUNDAY:  8.00am Mass (2nd & 4th Sunday)
  8.00am Communion Service 
  (1st & 3rd and any 5th Sunday)
     
 
WED:      NO Mass at 10-00am   
 
       
Note:  A Funeral Mass takes priority over Wednesday Mass 
      
 
RECONCILIATION:  Sunday (7.30am - 7.45am)  
     
 
BAPTISMS:   Telephone or email office in Young 
   
 
WEDDINGS:   At least 6 months’ notice  
    
    Telephone or email office in Young 
 
 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES AT YOUNG AND BOOROWA 
 
YOUNG:   6.00pm (SAT) & 10.00am (SUN) 
BOOROWA:  5.00pm (SUN) 

GRENFELL FUNERAL ARRANGEMENTS 
As the death of a loved one can be a very stressful time, 

we have support in place if you need it.  
Please contact Di Franks (6343-2230 or  

0418 619-740) or Mary Moffitt (6343-1575 or  
0419 440-692) if you or your family would like  

assistance with funeral preparation arrangements.  

CHURCH OPENING HOURS 
 

If you wish to pay a visit - St Joseph’s Church will be 
open daily from 10.00am – 4.00pm and  

following Mass on Sundays. 
 

Please keep the inside doors closed to prevent  
the pigeons paying a visit. 

 
ROSTERS FOR THIS WEEK: SUN. 9 APR. 2023 
 
ACOLYTE:   Nev Stokes 
 
MUSIC:      Peter Butcher 
 
READER:   Sr Mary 
 
COUNTERS:  Julie Condon and Terry Carroll 
     
 

 
ROSTERS FOR NEXT WEEK: SUN. 16 APR. 2023 
 
PRESIDER:  Di Franks  
 
GOSPEL/REFL:  Sr Mary  
 
ACOLYTE:   Greg Ewers 
 
MUSIC:      Jenny Bell 
 
READER:   Glenys O’Connor 
 
COUNTERS:  Peter Butcher and Terry Carroll 
 
CLEANING:  Betty Penrose, Loy Best, 
    Bernadette Dykhoff 
       

Prayers are requested for Peter Galvin, Fran Harveyson, Bill 
Mainwaring, Jennifer Sullivan (Sister of Bill Mainwaring), 
Veronica Galvin and Shirley Cassidy (Sisters of Mary Galvin) 
who are not well at the moment. 

SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM 
 
This year, the St Joseph’s Parish of Grenfell will be 
offering the Sacraments of Reconciliation, First Holy 
Communion, and Confirmation to eligible candidates. 
To be eligible to prepare for the Sacraments of  
Reconciliation and First Holy communion, candidates 
must be in Year 4 or above. To be eligible to prepare 
for the Sacrament of Confirmation, candidates must 
be in Year 5 or above and must have already  
received the Sacraments of Reconciliation and First 
Holy Communion.  

 
If you would like to enrol your child/ren in any of the 
sacramental programs, please contact Danielle 
McFarlane on 6343 1514 or via email:  
danielle.mcfarlane@cg.catholic.edu.au  
This will also help us to ensure that we have enough 

booklets for each child participating. 

  
 
 
 

The meeting dates for the Reconciliation and First  
Holy Communion candidates are as follows:  

 
• Wednesday 17th May – Preparation Meeting at 6pm  
• Wednesday 24th May – Preparation Meeting at 6pm  

• Sunday 28th May – First Reconciliation Mass at 
8.00am  
• Wednesday 31st May – Preparation Meeting at 6pm  

• Wednesday 7th June – Preparation Meeting at 6pm  
• Sunday 11th June – First Holy Communion Mass 
at 8.00am  
 
 
The preparation meetings will be held on each of the 
above dates in the St Joseph’s School Library.  
A Catholic parent (or caregiver) of each  
candidate must attend each of the meetings.  

 
The preparation for the Confirmation candidates will 
take place in Terms 3 and 4. Specific information  
regarding meeting/ mass dates will 
be advertised towards the end of 
Term 2.  

THANK YOU AND GOODBYE 
FR WARRICK TONKIN 

 
Young Mission would like to thank  

Fr Warrick for all the work that he helped 
us with while he was living in Young. 

 
Fr Warrick has moved back to Canberra 

now, so we say goodbye and 
wish him all the best in his 

new ventures there. 

MARIA TOLD HER MOTHER GLADLY 

Maria came home from Sunday School on Palm 
Sunday and told her mother that she had learned a 
new song about a cross-eyed bear named Gladly. 

It took her mother a while before she  
realised that the hymn Maria had been 

singing was really:  
"Gladly The Cross I'd Bear." 

 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

 
Happy Birthday to Terry Carroll who 

turned 84 years on Good Friday. 
 

Hope you had a great day and the year 
ahead is full of many blessings. 


